
BOARD MEMBERS
GREGG LESH, VICE-CHAIR

PHILIP L. BOMAAN, MEMBER
BRUCE A. FITZSIMONS, MEMBER

DOUGLAS L. HAVERKAMP, MEMBER
TIM KELLER, MEMBER

RALPH J. LENO, MEMBER

NS ~ MICHAEL F. MCKENNA, MEMBER
SALLY PRITCHETT, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

CHERYL MAGATHAN, PUBLIC SERVICE EXEC.

REALESTATEAPPRAISALBOARD KATHLEEN SEBELIUS, GOVERNOR

September 19, 2005

Mr. Ben Henson, Director SEP 2 2 2605
Appraisal Subcommittee
Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council
2000 K Street, NW, Suite 310

Dear Mr. Henson:

The Kansas Real Estate Appraisal Board is in receipt of your letter dated August 22, 2005 in
response to the Board regarding the result of the March 17-18, 2005 Appraisal Subcommittee
Field Review of the Kansas Appraiser Certification Program.

On September 12, 2005, the Board notified each of the appraisers who were issued certifications
when the examination date was not in compliance with the AQB. However, due to the fact that
these appraisers were not aware of the situation until recently, the Board is requesting additional
time to allow the appraisers to re-take and pass the examination. Therefore, the Board is
requesting additional time until January 1, 2008.

The second issue of concern is Board members receiving continuing education credit for
participation at meetings. The regulations relating to this are currently being revised to reflect
the limit of one Board meeting per renewal cycle.

The third Issue of concern is amending regulations concerning ACE credit and experience for
teaching. While the Board has never granted experience credit for teaching, the Board agreed to
amend the current regulations to reflect this. The same applies to the ACE Credit issue. We are
currently in the process of amending the regulations. Drafts of both will be forwarded to the
ASC prior to completion for review along with the changes to meet the 2008 criteria.

At this time Ms. Nohe has not received a response to her letter so that matter is not addressed in
this letter.

Sincerely,

Sally Pritchett
On behalf of the Kansas Real Estate Appraisal Board
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